


could only be described as a broom cupboard. The baby change 'table' was a mat upon a
filing cabinet, there was barely enough room for the four people required, and there
wasn't a window or sink. The wonderful LC was apologetic and embarrassed. The
inadequate facilities provided by the Department of Health imply a lack of respect and
understanding of the importance of post natal care and by extension, a lack of respect and
care of new mothers and families. 

I imagine you will receive many submissions with horror stories and tragedies and I am
grateful to not be in their number. I am aware that this is largely luck and that had I
required additional care, particularly during labour, I may not have received it due to a lack
of staff. I am  deeply grateful to the wonderful staff who cared for me and my family and I
hope this enquiry significantly improves their working lives. 

In your deliberations, I implore you to remember that at the heart of the chronic under
staffing issues, the inadequate facilities, the unnecessary bureaucracy and the trauma lie
the people and families of Tasmania who deserve better. 

I wish you luck in your work.
  




